Edison State College
Paralegal Advisory Committee Meeting

Lee County Justice Center, Hearing Room 4K

Thursday, March 1, 2012

In Attendance:  Judge John Carlin, Steven Teuber, Keith Upson, Mary Lou Breaz, Sabrina Guerin, Carla Solazzo, Esta Rubinstein, Dr. Mary Conwell, Judge Michael McHugh, Kim Gresham, Dr. David McCormick, Dr. Paul Asfour, Maria Ferrao, Guest; and Jill DeValk

Welcome:  Judge Carlin called the meeting to order and everyone introduced themselves.

Review of minutes:  Judge Carlin initiated a review of the minutes from the previous meeting on September 21, 2011.

No objections

Motion to accept

Approved

American Bar Association:  Dr. Mary Conwell stated that the ABA Interim Report is due on July 15, 2012.  We will begin gathering the data to be included in the report.
Kim Gresham sent the ABA Online Course Application to Dean Mary Myers for review and approval.  The first two courses that will be offered online will be Torts and Litigation.

Edison Online classes are changing from the CE6 format to Canvas.  Instructors must complete Canvas training to be eligible to teach online.  We are encouraging all full-time and adjunct professors to complete the certification because they are able to use Canvas for ground courses as well as online courses.  For example, professors may use Canvas as their course homepage to assist in recordkeeping, lesson plans, assignments, and uploading videos and power points.  Canvas includes real time talk which is similar to Whimba for a live broadcast.  Professors could give students instant feedback.  
Dr. Paul Asfour commented that at Florida Gulf Coast University, he records lectures for students so that if they are absent from class or need clarification on a lecture, they are able to access the lecture from the course homepage.
Curriculum Review:  Mary is working with Dr. Richard Worch, Law and Public Service Programs Department Chair on the degree assessment project.  The goal is to ensure that every course has assignments that must be assessed identically for quantifying the results.  There are two required assessments for each learning outcome. 

Business Law:  Since there is interaction between business and paralegal students, Doug Nay of the Management and Supervision Bachelors Program contacted Mary with a textbook suggestion.   Business Law is a core requirement for Paralegal Studies so we want to keep the topics from a law perspective as opposed to the business perspective.  Kim Gresham stated that a solution would be that the Management and Supervision program offer Advanced Business Law or a 3000 level Business Law II.  
Cornerstone Experience:  Kim Gresham commented on the first-year Cornerstone Experience. Edison State College is committed to a Quality Enhancement Plan to improve first-year student learning through the Cornerstone Experience course.  The Cornerstone Experience is focused on critical thinking, applied learning, relevancy, and success strategies.  At this time, all first time college students who test into two or more preparatory courses are required to complete the Cornerstone Experience Course.  In this course, students learn to acclimate to college life, enhance study skills, and learn to use library resources.  
Research suggests that students involved in a first-year experience, are more likely to become involved in campus clubs, receive higher grades and have a greater chance of graduating.  Student retention and success is a high priority.  Edison’s goal is that by 2015 all first-time college students will be required to complete the course when they enroll for the first semester.  Eventually, they would like to have separate courses for each program areas.

District Schedule:  Kim commented that all campuses in the district have uniform schedules so students have a choice to attend another class that day or night if a class is cancelled.  

Gulf Coast Paralegal Association:  
· Paralegal Mentoring Forum – The GCPA hosted a mentoring forum at Edison’s Fort Myers campus in S Building on February 11, 2012.  The event was for anyone interested in the paralegal profession.  The panel consisted of several working paralegals who described various topics including tips on how to find a paralegal job, what to expect working at a law firm, and billing techniques.  Carla Solazzo stated that it was a rewarding day.   Mary Conwell, Jill DeValk, and Edison paralegal students attended the event.
· GCPA Seminar – On April 28, 2012 the GCPA will host a seminar approved by the National Association of Legal Assistants (NALA) for 6.5 continuing legal education hours.  Speakers include Matthew Cornick, JD; Candace Farmer, Vicki Voisin, ACP; and Nancy Beatty, MA, ACP, FRP.  Edison students have volunteered to assist at the event.
· Certified Paralegal Review Course – GCPA has arranged the preparatory classes  on Saturdays, starting July 14, 2012 through August 18, 2012.
Edison State College Updates:  
· Paralegal Club – On March 17, 2012, club members and their families are invited to a BBQ at After the Rain charity.  They are collecting donation items to deliver on this date.  The club also is planning the next meeting at Gator Lanes Bowling in Fort Myers.  Also, Brian Jurkowski, Paralegal Club President, has been nominated to receive the 2012 Academic Award for the Paralegal Studies Program.
· SACS – Edison’s SACS Committee is working and focusing on the fourteen issues.  They are taking a refreshing view at what we need to do.

· Edison’s Organization – Edison is actively searching for a District President.  Dudley Goodlette is the Interim District President.  Community involvement and input is encouraged.  Interviews will start in May.
General Business:

· Judge Carlin inquired about the textbooks.  Kim Gresham commented that we would continue to use the same books as last year.  We are eliminating the packages and will have available at the bookstore, the hard text that students have a choice of buying new, used or renting and the eBook.  Kim commented that the problem with the eBook is that it expires after a year.  
· Dr. David McCormick was wondering how the economy and financial limitations were affecting our students.  Paralegal Studies graduates are gaining employment soon after graduation.  We should contact Institutional Research for statistics on our graduates.
Maria Ferrao commented that the buck stops at the attorney hiring the paralegals.  The attorney may not mind if the employee has not had the formal paralegal education or is a Florida Registered Paralegal.  It depends on how many Registered Paralegals are in the neighborhood.  No professional organization monitors if paralegals are registered or certified.
Conclusion:  Judge Carlin thanked all for coming and concluded the meeting.

